
 

 

April 29 – Fifth Sunday of Easter
 

 

 

 
Lord, 

one true Vine. 

in you we 

live and move 

and have our being. 

We are your branches, 

spindly, fragile, and slight. 
 

The prayer of the branches 

is one with the prayer of the branch. 

Abba listens to 

the beseeching of the branch. 

You tell us to ask for whatever 

we want and it will be 

done for us. 
 

Abba, please hear our prayers. 
(Anne Osdieck, Celebration, 2018. Used with Permission) 

 

 

SET YOUR FAITH ON FIRE 
 

+ Setting your faith on fire - to me, that 

means offering up as a sacrifice things 

I'd rather not have in my life: 

disappointments or disagreeable tasks, 

making up my mind to be pleasant 

while working with a person who is 

hard to get along with. 

+ Setting my faith on fire means saying 

a little prayer for people whose names 

come to mind and those for whom I've 

promised to pray while I work or drive. 

 

PRAYER SERVICES 

Wed., May 2         7:45 AM            Morning Prayer 

Fri., May 4             7:45 AM            Morning Prayer 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Sat., April 28            4 PM        Allie Walke 

Sun., April 29        10 AM         Irene Barnhorst 

Sat., May 5               4 PM        Allie & Anna Walke 

Sun., May 6           10 AM         Louis Dickman   

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 

Saturday – May 5 at 4:00 PM 

Greeters: Gary Wagner 

  Ken and Terry Harmeyer 

Servers:   Kayla Simon, Cloey Simon 

Cantor:     Sharon Miller 

Lectors:   Dottie Hellmich, Jack Ferkinhoff 

Euch. Ministers: Katy Schmidt, Roseann Wirth 

              Janet Wagner, Judy Steuri 

Sunday – May 6 at 10:00 AM 

Greeters: Dennis and Flo Wagner - back 

  Paul and Arlene Gehl - back 

  Mark Wagner - side 

Servers:   Brady Borgman, Wyatt McCain 

Cantor:     Scott Simon 

Lectors:    Landon Kohlman, Emma Wagner 

Euch. Ministers: Ben Harlemert, Amanda Schutte 

              Jane Pictor, Katie Spreckelson 

PARISH SUPPORT 

Adult Envelopes                                        $1785.00 

Children’s Envelopes                                   $      8.77   

Loose Collection                                        $  215.00 

Total Regular Collection                             $2890.65 
 

Rice Bowls                $12.06 

Smorgasbord Donation              $20.00 

Thank You. Alleluia! 
 

"Don’t kid yourself. The Lord sees every good act, every 

attempt you make to be holy. Many times, though we 

experience failure, He blesses our efforts. He sees it all: the 

kind words, the times you’ve held your tongue or contained 

your anger. He keeps an eye on your heart, endlessly." ~ 

Mother Angelica 



   

 

SANCTUARY LIGHT – The sanctuary light will 

burn April 29 through May 6 for Allie Walke. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS – Come, Holy Spirit!  

Congratulations to Elizabeth Newhart, Dean 

Bohman, Logan Cobler, Jared Eckstein, and 

Blake Simon upon their reception of the Sacrament 

of Confirmation, Sunday, April 22.  May the Holy 

Spirit hover over them as they continue to live their 

faith life! 

 

CATHOLIC HOME MISSION – This fund 

focuses on evangelization activities, religious 

education and support in poor parishes across the 

country. Please drop your envelope in the regular 

collection. 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION – Members of the 

Board of Education will meet TODAY, April 29, 

8:30 AM. 

 

BLESSED SACRAMENT – There will be 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament on Friday, 

May 4, beginning at 8:00 AM until 12:00 Noon. 

 

SUMMER RELIGION – If anyone is interested in 

teaching or helping with Summer Religion classes 

June 4-8, 6:00-8:30, please call Patty Simon, 812-

689-4100. 

 

RELIGIOUS ED – Classes for Preschool through 

Grade 5 Wednesday, May 2, 6:45 PM.  NO meal. 

The 5th grade will have May crowning at 7:00 

PM.   

     Last classes for students in Grades 6 through 10 

next Sunday, May 6, 8:30 AM.  There will be 

attendance awards and breakfast for the students! 

 

PARISH COUNCIL – Members will meet 

Thursday, May 3, 7:00 PM. 

 

FINANCE MEETING – The next Finance 

Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 10, 7:00 

PM. 

 

ADDRESS – If you would like to send a card to Pat 

Hermesch as she recuperates in the nursing home, 

the address is Pat Hermesch, Bridgewater 

Healthcare Center, 14751 Carey Rd, Room 4022, 

Carmel, IN 46033. 

RUMMAGE SALE – You can start bringing your 

donations for the rummage sale this week. The hall 

will be open Monday morning. All items must be in 

by Wednesday evening. If hall is locked during the 

week, please leave your donations in the shelter.  

Help is always needed to sort and organize before 

the sale (Monday-Thursday), work at the sale 

(Friday-Saturday) and to box up and clean at the 

end (Sat at noon). Call Roberta Bohman if you can 

help, 812-852-4356. 

 

LIBRARY – Book - Things Hidden: Scripture as 

Spirituality by Fr. Richard Rohr. 

 

BLOOD PRESSURE – You can get your blood 

pressure checked next Sunday in the St. Anne 

Room following the Masses. Amy Prentice and 

Vicki Wagner will be there to assist you. 

 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS 

Church Lighting in Sanctuary - An additional 

light in lector and cantor areas and work done on 

two lights above the altar - $2,695.00. Work will 

be done by Hirt-Ellco. 

Protective Glass for Church - The stained glass 

windows above the roof attaching the new 

building to the Church need the protective glass, 

and a few weeks ago one piece of the glass on the 

ramp side fell and shattered. Kramer Glass Co. 

will replace these for a cost of $2,629.00. 

New Driveway - between the rectory and church.  

Cost $15,900.00. Work done by Dave O'Mara Co. 

in August. 

East Parking Lot - Major work in the area, as 

well as the completion of the blacktopping around 

the center, and painting the parking lot striping 

and handicap parking. Cost: $68,145.00. This 

price includes the work Dave O'Mara Co. will 

complete.  Johannigman will complete the work 

on the east lot. 

THANK YOU FOR USING YOUR CAPITAL 

IMPROVEMENT ENVELOPES! 

If you have any questions concerning any of these 

projects, feel free to talk to any of our 

Maintenance Committee members. 
 


